Alba Borough Minutes February 13, 2023 Regular Monthly Meeting

The Alba Borough Council held the regular monthly meeting at 6 pm at the Alba Christian Church. The meeting was opened by President Carol Bastion.

The minutes from the last meeting were read. Lorelei Colton made the motion to approve the minutes, Steve Bastion seconded the motion. The minutes were approved.

Treasurer's report was read. Steve Bastion made a motion to pay the bills and Danielle May seconded the motion. The motion passed and the bills will be paid.

Old Business:

After further review of the pictures from the park in January, there was no obvious suspicious activity found.

After looking through previous delinquent municipal taxes and received municipal taxes, there was no sign of missing taxpayers within the borough.

There was no update on the check received from Repsol oil and gas company.

Lorelei Colton made a motion to request the installation of a 200-Watt light and pole on Cemetery Street. Danielle May seconded the motion. A letter will be sent to Penelec to proceed with the light pole installation.

Statement of Financial Interests are due by May 2023.

Randy Earle and Mary McKerrow are interested in being auditors for the borough. They will be invited to sit in on this year's audit to get an idea of what the position will entail.

Ron Colton shared an update about PennWisp. Jeff from PennWisp has approval from Penelec to use some of their poles but is waiting for approval of the remaining poles.

Ron and Lorelei Colton announced that they would pick up the election form packets for those who will be on the upcoming ballot.

Carol Bastion reported that Penelec reinstalled the light on the end of Sister Street.

New Business:

The borough members signed and approved the contract with the Innes Hose Company for the 2023 calendar year.

The Survey completed by the Land Services Group Survey was reviewed and property lines were discussed. Steve Bastion will investigate if there is anything else the borough needs to do regarding receiving the new piece of land.

Lorelei Colton shared an announcement of a forum being held by Representative Clint Owlett regarding the complaints about Frontier. There will be two meetings, one in Wysox and the other in Wellsboro on February 16th, 2023. Anyone who is interested in attending may go, they are requesting RSVPs ahead.

The Bradford County Conservation District invited the borough members to their annual meeting. There was no interest expressed by the board to RSVP.

Ron Colton made a motion that the borough purchases more gravel for the driveway at the cluster boxes. Steve Bastion seconded the motion.

Dale Palmer announced that he is in the process of locating larger boxes for packages to be placed at the cluster box location.

Present were: Tricia Jackson (Sec./Treas.), President Carol Bastion; Vice President Lorelei Colton; Mayor Dale Palmer; Councilmembers: Danielle May, Broc Forbes, Steve Bastion, Ron Colton, Tom Hojnowski

Carol Bastion made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Danielle May seconded the motion.

Respectively submitted by,

Time faction

Tricia Jackson

Alba Borough Secretary/Treasurer